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It was the news that we all knew would 
come one day, but when it did arrive it 
was a shock to everyone.

At seven o’clock on the evening of 
Thursday 13th October it was an-
nounced that His Majesty King Bhu-
mibol Adulyadej, King of Thailand, the 
world’s longest reigning monarch and 
the only monarch to be born in the Unit-
ed States, had died.  

Although a constitutional monarch, one 
with limited power, His Majesty was, 
during his seventy years as sovereign, 
not only a symbolic leader but he was also a teacher, a 
leader and also a protector; for the majority of the Thai 
population they have only ever known one monarch. 

His Majesty was not only known as the King of Thailand, 
he was the Father of the Nation, and his birthday on the 
5th of December is also celebrated as Fathers Day. It has 
yet to be decided what this day will become once the new 
king is on the throne, but for this year it will remain as 
Fathers Day.

As soon as the announcement 
was made all bars closed their 
doors, all nightclubs stayed 
shut and concerts and sport-
ing events were cancelled for 
thirty days.

The children and students at 
each of our projects, no mat-
ter their age or ability, paid 

respect in front of a portrait of the King, which appeared 
almost as soon as the news was announced.
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The government announced that there 
would a mourning period of one year, 
and most people are either wearing 
black clothes or wearing dark colours 
with a black ribbon attached. 

Several colleagues traveled up to 
Bangkok as soon as the news was an-
nounced, arriving just after midnight 
and they slept on the pavement so that 

His Majesty when he was moved from 
the hospital to the Grand Palace. 

As a foreigner living here for many 
years it is a unique experience to be here at a time when 
my colleagues and those in our care are grieving for their 
loss. 

On the morning 
following the sad 
news I went down 
to the local su-
permarket to buy 
some fruit and to 
see the sadness on 
the faces of my fel-
low shoppers was 
a shock. People were speaking quietly, whispering to each 
other and it took a few days before many people could 
accept what had happened. 

It will take more than a year before the funeral for the late 
king will take place. In the center of Bangkok a Royal 
Crematorium will be built and when the auspicious day 
is announced the people of Thailand will say farewell to 
their beloved king.

His Majesty King Bhumibol Adulyadej
King of Thailand

1927 – 2016 



we never turn a needy child  away

Looking back over past copies of our newsletter we 
like to think that we keep you our supporters up to 
date with what is going on here in Pattaya.

We tell of events taking place at the Children’s Home 
and Children’s Village, stories from the Vocational 
School and the School for the Blind and the biggest 
story from this past year was, apart from the passing 
of His Majesty, when Her Royal Highness Princess 
Maha Chakri Sirindhorn paid a visit and presided over 
the opening ceremony of the brand new Father Ray 
Center for Children with Special Needs.

Now, all these projects, the old ones and the new ones, 
have over the years helped many many children and 
young adults. 

But there is a project here at the Father Ray Foun-
dation that, while many do not know about it, has 
changed not just the lives of many living with a disa-
bility, it has also changed Thai society. 

The Redemptorist Foundation for People with Disabil-
ities, or RF as we all call it, was founded in 2000 with 
the aim of promoting the abilities of people with dis-
�D�E�L�O�L�W�L�H�V���D�Q�G���¿�J�K�W�L�Q�J��
for equal rights, no 
matter the ability of 
the person. 

Here are a few ex-
amples of what they 
have done.
 
A few years back the 
Supreme Court an-
nounced that every 
Skytrain station 
in Bangkok must 
have an elevator in-
stalled. This was 
after the Bangkok 
Metropolitan Administration, the company who run 
the Skytrain, said that there was no need to build lifts 
for people with disabilities as people with disabilities 
don’t travel on public transport; which was true, many 
didn’t use public transport because they couldn’t get 
to the stations or the platforms, BECAUSE THERE 
WAS NO LIFT!  

It was the RF who took the Bangkok Metropolitan 
Administration to court. It was the students from the

It’s what we do

vocational school here in Pattaya who had traveled up to 
�W�K�H���R�I�¿�F�H�V���R�I���%�0�$���L�Q���W�K�H���F�D�S�L�W�D�O�����D�Q�G���F�O�L�P�E�H�G���R�X�W���R�I���W�K�H�L�U��
wheelchairs and dragged themselves up the steps to pro-
test, all in view of the national and international media. 
And it was the RF who pressured the BMA to treat all its 
passengers as equals. 

There is a law here in Thailand that states that every 
company employing 100 staff must employ at least one 
�S�H�U�V�R�Q���Z�L�W�K���D���G�L�V�D�E�L�O�L�W�\�����R�U���S�D�\���D���¿�Q�H�����,�W���Z�D�V���W�K�H���V�W�D�I�I��
at RF who, together with leaders of disability organi-
sations in Bangkok, pressured the government to bring 
this into law. 

The Job Placement Agency for People with Disabili-
�W�L�H�V���Q�R�W���R�Q�O�\���¿�Q�G�V���H�P�S�O�R�\�P�H�Q�W���I�R�U���V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V���J�U�D�G�X�D�W�L�Q�J��
from the vocational school, it will help anyone who is 
�G�L�V�D�E�O�H�G���D�Q�G���Q�H�H�G�V���W�R���¿�Q�G���Z�R�U�N��

The RF invited well known companies to rent space to 
open call centers and employ people with disabilities. 
So if you are ever in Pattaya and need to call Powerbuy, 
AIS Telecommunications or AXA Life Insurance, the 
person who answers it will most probably be sitting in 
a wheelchair here in Pattaya. 

When Powerbuy, Thailand’s largest electrical retailer, 
opened a branch in Pattaya it also opened a repair shop, 
and all the workers are living with a disability, and they 
all just happen to be our former students.

RF also set up a nationwide call center to offer advice 
to people with disabilities. Call 1479, Monday to Fri-
day, 8am-8pm, from anywhere in Thailand and some-
one with a disability will be able to offer help, no mat-
ter how near or how far away. 

The number 1479 comes from the amount of kilom-
�H�W�H�U�V�� �W�Z�H�Q�W�\�� �¿�Y�H�� �V�W�X�G�H�Q�W�V�� �I�U�R�P�� �W�K�H�� �Y�R�F�D�W�L�R�Q�D�O�� �V�F�K�R�R�O��
wheeled themselves in 2011 from Pattaya to Bangkok 
and then up to Nong Khai all to raise awareness of the
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As we come to the end of another year I am sure you 
will join me in saying congratulations to a few special 
children and students. 

�0�L�V�V���*�L�N���¿�Q�D�O�O�\���J�U�D�G�X�D�W�H�G���I�U�R�P���W�K�H���0�F�&�R�U�P�L�F�N���6�F�K�R�R�O��
of Nursing and now proudly stands alongside her twin 
sister who graduated last year.

Both girls decided to become nurses after being inspired 
by the Thai Red Cross nurses who took care of them 
when they were young and their mother was unable to.

Well done Gik and I know that any patient who is feeling 
unwell will be lucky to have you as their nurse.

Congratulations also to the eight students from the Voca-
tional School for People with Disabilities who spent two 
years studying English. They all now have jobs where 
they are using their new language skills. 

�,�I���\�R�X���K�D�G���D�V�N�H�G���W�K�H�P�����W�Z�R���\�H�D�U�V���D�J�R���R�Q���W�K�H�L�U���¿�U�V�W���G�D�\��
at the school, what job would they like to do I doubt any 
of them could even dream about having a job and now 
they have one, they’re earning their own rice and living 
an independent life; isn’t it amazing how someone’s life 
can change in just two short years?

abilities of people with disabilities. 

Almost every week there are seminars and conferenc-
es taking place here in Pattaya, all organised by RF, and 
which are advising, supporting and empowering people 
with disabilities. They come to attend from all over Thai-
land, from the far north to the deep south. 

The RF also hosts visitors from neighbouring ASEAN 
countries, who arrive to gain new knowledge, taking that 
knowledge back home to Myanmar, Vietnam, Laos and 
Cambodia and changing the lives of people in those coun-
tries. 

RF has also fought for access on public transport. Today, 
and every day, there are trains with carriages adapted for 
people with a disability leaving Bangkok for the north 
east, the north and the south of the country, thanks to the 
pressure of the people working at RF. 

Most piers along the Chao Praya River in the capital, and 
also on the canals of Bangkok now have easy access for 
people with disabilities; guess who put pressure on the 
powers that be in the capital?

For more than a decade the RF has been asking for a bridge 
to be built over the main highway outside our main com-
plex here in Pattaya. A bridge that will have an elevator on 
both sides, with easy access for people with disabilities. 
Following demonstrations by the students, representatives 
from successive local and national governments have vis-
ited the site and promised the bridge will be built, all in 
front of the national media.

In September RF received a message that all plans to con-
struct a bridge across Sukhumvit Road with access for 
people with disabilities have been cancelled; it will not be 
built now or in the future. 

I’ve been working here long enough to know that the 
bridge will one day be built. 

Graduation
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Horsing around
The annual Able the Disabled Horse 
Competition took place at the end of 
November  and more than twenty 

�¿�Y�H�� �F�K�L�O-
dren took 
part, a large 
majority of 
who attend 
the Father 
Ray Center 
for Chil-
dren with 
S p e c i a l 
Needs.

This is one 
of the highlights of the year, not just 
for me to watch, but also for the par-
ents as they watch their child ride a 
horse, and 
not only 
to ride the 
horse but 
to perform 
act iv i t ies 
while rid-
ing and  
everyone 
received a 
big rosette 
at the end. 

Rice

This year however, none of the tel-
evision channels here in Thailand 
showed any live coverage and it was 
�G�L�I�¿�F�X�O�W���W�R���H�Y�H�Q���¿�Q�G���D���F�K�D�Q�Q�H�O���Z�K�L�F�K��
was showing the highlights. 

Forty nine Thai athletes took part in 
the games, including seven former 
students from our Vocational School 
for People with Disabilities. 

Congratulations must go to one 
young man who won two gold med-
als in the individual and team Boccia 
competition; a game similar to bowls 
and usually played by wheelchair us-
ers. 

Another former student received a 
bronze medal which he won after 
coming third in the 1500m wheel-
chair race. 

I used to teach English to this young 
man and I was always surprised 
watching him push himself around 
the classroom as his arms were very 
skinny and weak, and now look at 
him, winning medals at the Paralym-
pic Games!

Just goes to show that nothing will 
stop our students doing what they 
want to do. 

Many areas of Thailand have been 
suffering with drought, a lack of 
water which has led to bad rice  
harvests. This has meant that 
there is a shortage of rice being  
produced, therefore the price has 
risen and what rice that is availa-
ble is not as good a quality as in the 
past.

Our appeal to you this month is to 
help us buy enough rice to feed our 
children and students. 

One large sack of rice costs €43, 
£35, $49 or 1715 Baht. Thank you. National heroes

During the summer we were all hop-
ing to watch the Paralympic Games 
which took place in Rio de Janeiro.

Four years ago when they were held 
in London we were all glued to our 
television sets as we watched several 
former students compete.

Merry Christmas
On behalf of everyone here at the 
Father Ray Foundation I would 
like to wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy, Healthy 
and Prosperous New Year.

I would also like to thank you for 
the continued support that you give 
to the children and students in our 
care. 

Sometimes I wonder if you, our 
supporters, really know just how 
much your support changes the 
lives of our children. It really does, 
more than you will ever know. 
Thank you.




